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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 18th September 2006





Motion 8
Motion: Councillor: Marie Corr 
"That this committee condemns the significant delays in the allocation process of properties in the Deerpark and Fortunestown B developments and calls on the Manager to urgently address this unacceptable situation"
Report:
Fortunestown:

Work has been proceeding on the construction of Phases 1, 2 & 4 of an integrated housing development at Fortunestown, Tallaght, Dublin 24 since 2005.  Phases 3 and 5 of the development were approved by the Council in July 2006, following an extensive public consultation process, subject to 160 dwellings in Phases 3 & 5 scheme being designated as Affordable Housing units in the first instance.

The original scheme was designed with two entrance points onto Fortunestown Lane, on the assumption that Phases 1, 2 and 4 would be completed at the same time. However, despite Phase 4 now being ready for handover and Phase 2 due to be ready in stages from October onwards, Phase 1 is not now expected to be completed until early 2007.

Due to the staggered completion dates, traffic from Phase 4 cannot now access through Phases 1 and 2 as planned.  In order to expedite a satisfactory solution, it is now proposed to create an access onto Fortunestown Lane from Phase 4 at a location opposite the entrance to Ardmore Estate. However, in the interests of public safety it will be necessary to carry out some minor road widening works and install traffic lights at this location. Furthermore, as the dwellings in Phases 1, 2 and 4 will be occupied before construction begins on Phases 3 and 5 construction traffic through the occupied housing areas can be minimised if the traffic lights are installed.

As the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government by letter dated 15th August 2006 approved that the cost of the installation of traffic lights and associated works may be charged to the overall cost of the scheme, it is hoped that the necessary works can be carried out without delay. 

Deerpark:
There are currently 119 social units under construction in Deerpark, Kiltipper.  To date, 25 units have been allocated and occupied.  Delays were experienced in the handover of the units initially duet to legal issues.  As all legal issues have now been resolved, a further 16 units are due for handover on 21st September 2006.  Over the coming weeks, a schedule is in place for the handover of approximately 15 units every fortnight until all allocations have been complete.
